LAND AND WATER CONSERVATION BOARD ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON RESEARCH MEETING MINUTES

March 4, 2025 Microsoft Teams Meeting

Item #1 Call to Order – Roll call, open meeting notice, approval of agenda, approval of January 7, 2025 Committee meeting minutes.

Call to Order

The Advisory Committee on Research ("Committee") to the Land and Water Conservation Board ("LWCB" or "Board") met via videoconference on March 4, 2025. The meeting was preceded by public notice as required by Wis. Stat. § 19.84. The meeting was called to order by Committee Chair Ron Grasshoff at **9:03 am**.

Committee Members Present

Members: Ron Grasshoff, Brian McGraw, Monte Osterman, and Katy Smith (on behalf of Tim Anderson till 9:22am), Tim Anderson (after 9:22am). A quorum was present.

Committee Advisors Present

Advisors: Dr. Francisco Arriaga and Amber Radatz.

Approval of Agenda

Motion

Brian McGraw motioned to approve the agenda as presented, seconded by Katy Smith, and the motion carried unanimously.

Approval of Minutes

Motion

Monte Osterman motioned to approve the draft minutes of the January 7, 2025 meeting minutes as presented, seconded by Brian McGraw, and the motion carried unanimously. The approved minutes shall be posted as the official meeting record for publication on the LWCB website.

Item #2 Reflection of Wisconsin's Green Fire Farm Sustainability Rewards Presentation

Ron Grasshoff, Chair, provided an overview of Wisconsin's Green Fire Farm Sustainability Rewards Project and opened the floor for discussion. It is a rewards program instead of a typical cost-share programs. Producers can decide at what level or tier to participate. Each tier is designed to improve on the outcome from Nutrient Management Plans (NMPs). There are three tiers of reward based practices related to environmental standards as follows:

- Developing and implementing a NMP
- Soil loss reduction
- Nitrate Leaching calculations

- Phosphorus Index numerical values
- Green House Gas (GHG) assessment

The tiers continue upward with a greater allotment of dollars awarded per year for meeting more stringent environmental standards.

Dr. Arriaga discussed Nitrate leaching with UWSP Assistant Professor Kevin Masarik from the Center for Watershed Science and Education and they agreed that the Nitrate Leaching Calculator works well in sandy soils but may need refinement to accurately calculate nitrate leaching for silt loam or heavier soils.

Amber Radatz had talked with the presenter, Ben Becker about the presentation. While there is a lot of foundation for the metrics related to soil loss and phosphorus loss, there is still a lack of confidence in how currently available leaching models calculate nitrate leaching. It is a much more complex process than measuring phosphorus with biological and physical processes, as well as how differently it can interact in various soil types.

There was discussion on how dollar amounts per tier were established and how they might be paid out. It is likely an incentive payment instead of a tax credit as the project is run by a non-profit. There was questions as how they determined the amount for payment per tier and wondering how they walked the line of paying them enough vs too much for environmentally-helpful practices.

Monte Osterman shared a concern over how they are gathering data and verifying participation in the Farm Sustainability Rewards Project. Amber Radatz noted that it seems participation is based on individuals who share their nutrient management plans in order to quantify how they meet various tiers and projecting outcomes, instead of verifying them onsite. The grant appears to be only for two years, which will be difficult to evaluate its overall effectiveness, as well as an issue on whether the funding will remain available for the program.

The thread that ties this presentation to Chelsea Zegler's and Jeff Hadachek's upcoming presentation is reviewing approaches to promoting water conservation efforts and soil quality and reviewing current methods and differing perspectives of using funds to encourage farmers to use conservation practices.

Item #3 Discuss preparation for the April LWCB Meeting, Jeff Hadachek, UW-Madison

Ron Grasshoff, Chair, opened the floor to discuss Jeff Hadachek's upcoming presentation to the LWCB on April 1. Jeff Hadachek will speak on analysis of farmer-led watershed groups and effectiveness of that structure.

Brian McGraw was interested to know Jeff Hadachek's perspective on how to get farmers excited to participate when trying to set up/maintain farmer-led group and what attracts farmers to be involved. It was noted by the advisors that it may be beyond Hadachek's research as the question is more geared towards social science, and could be a larger discussion to have with agencies involved with LWCB that have more of cross-group connections such as DATCP.

The committee discussed the value in farmer-led groups in how they can normalize sustainability practices that were once new and made farmers hesitant. The committee would like to see a greater discussion on how the social aspect of farmer-led groups work, and how new strategies will be more

likely to be implemented in a way that allows similar success like what has been seen with cover crops, on how intrinsic value could be developed for a resource such as soil and water quality over all.

Kirsten Biefeld will reach out to Jeff Hadachek to make him aware of the committee interested in the social science aspect of his work, to see if there can be a greater discussion on this after his presentation. It was noted by Dr. Francisco Arriaga and Amber Radatz did qualify to the committee this may beyond what Hadachek's current research covers.

Item #4 Discuss the Focus and Engagement Strategy for Future Presentations

Ron Grasshoff, Chair, lead the discussion for focusing future engagement strategies for the LWCB. This was a brief discussion, verifying that the committee was agreeing with the current approach to educational presentations to the board.

Kirsten Biefeld noted that Mark Cupp shared an interest in a presentation about a potential wakeboarding and environmental impacts presentation for one of the summer meetings. Ron Grasshoff mentioned that he knew that Wisconsin's Greenfire has developed presentations on this topic in the past. Additionally, Erik Olson from UW-SP may be a good source for references regarding this topic.

Item #5 Review Workplan

Ron Grasshoff, Chair, lead the discussion reviewing the working workplan document. There were no changes or updates to be made.

Item #6 Member Updates with Possible Discussion

Monte Osterman shared that he recently attended meeting in Salt Lake City, Utah with federal partners who shared some insights on the changing situation with federal staff reductions and federal funding.

Osterman mentioned that on February 28, 2025, the new U.S. Secretary of Agriculture Secretary Brooke Rollins announced that they will honor funding for programs that are already committed, but will likely will not extend funding to anything new like funding Inflation Reduction Act programs or climate-smart commodities. Overall there has been a massive reduction, and Osterman specifically noted how he has seen a lot of reductions in NRCS staff locally, in Racine County.

Osterman requests that the Committee starts considering how we recommend topics that revolve around sustainability for county departments and how to help stabilize them during uncertain times. He re-enforced working with state and municipal partners more strongly.

Monte shared information about the upcoming Annual Land & Water Conference March 5-7 and will send a link to the committee for a virtual option to attend the partner's meeting on March 5th.

Item #7 Planning for the next Advisory Committee meeting

The Committee should expect the following at the next meeting: May 6, 2025

• Discuss Jeff Hadachek's presentation

Item #8 Adjourn

Motion

Osterman motioned to adjourn, seconded by Anderson, and the motion carried unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 10:30.

Respectfully submitted by,

Kirsten Biefeld, Bureau of Land and Water Resources Division of Agricultural Resource Management WI Department of Agriculture, Trade and Consumer Protection